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Astronomy Day Celebration Well Attended in Houston TX

Two recent events in Houston drew large crowds to the annual Astronomy Day celebration.

On Saturday, Oct. 23, the astronomy clubs of the Houston/Beaumont area hosted Astronomy Day at the George Observatory in Brazos Bend State Park. In spite of rain showers during the morning, an estimated crowd of more than 1,200 people visited the Observatory. The large majority of those in attendance were of middle school age, including Boy and Girl Scout troops, middle school classes and church groups.

The George Observatory of the Houston Museum of Natural Science is an ideal facility for an outreach event such as Astronomy Day. With its three domes, including a 36-inch research telescope, the Challenger Learning Center, and permanent astronomy exhibits, many aspects of astronomy and space science can be presented to stimulate learning.  

For this event, volunteers from the area astronomy clubs and NASA added to the permanent exhibits.  Presentations on astronomical topics were given both indoors and out.  Exhibits and demonstrations of various aspects of amateur astronomy were made, and NASA displayed one of the rocks returned from the moon by Apollo astronauts.  In addition, several local amateurs set up their personal telescopes on the deck of the Observatory to allow the public to experience astronomical observing first hand.

The highlight of the evening was the drawing for an ETX 90 EC telescope and tripod generously donated by Meade.  An estimated crowd of 400 were in attendance at 9:00 pm when the winning ticket was drawn.  Michael Futch of Houston was the lucky winner, though it may turn out that his 8-year-old son Tyler, who is quite a space enthusiast, may spend more time at the eyepiece.

The Astronomy Day celebration began the night before with the Fourth Annual Houston/Beaumont Regional Astronomy Meeting at St. Thomas University. More than 200 amateur astronomers representing five regional astronomy clubs and the George Observatory turned out to participate in the festivities. 

Phil Inderwiesen and his wife, Pat Tovinder, were recognized for the key role they played in the passage of a light pollution ordinance affecting the area around the George Observatory. Joe Dellinger, a member of the Fort Bend Astronomy Club’s A-team, announced the naming of asteroid 51415 (2001 ER13) Tovinder in their honor and presented the couple with a plaque commemorating their effort. 

Jay McNeil’s presentation “Backyard Science and Serendipity” was the highlight of the evening. McNeil enthusiastically described his discovery of McNeil’s Nebula in M78 and the science behind its formation.
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